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Welcome to the Summer Season, we’re off to a great start with our biggest competition since we began in 
the Summer 2018 season. 
 
We have grown from 13 juniors and 3 senior teams to 33 junior and 8 senior teams, that 16 to 41 teams in 
just 4 seasons and it’s because of you, our players, coaches & managers and the Notorious Families. 
 
We now have 10 girls teams which is a fantastic achievement and we hope to be able to continue to grow 
the girls in the club, there is not enough girls playing basketball and we are passionate about increasing the 
numbers. 
 
Next term (Term 1, 2020) we will be adding an additional training session on a Tuesday for Basic 
Skills/Beginners – both boys and girls in the same session from 5:30pm to 6:30pm – this will give those 
players that are new to the game a chance to improve on the basics.  This training will be $60 per for the 
term or $7 per week. 
 
Tuesday girls only training from 6:30pm to 7:30pm – this will be targetted towards girls that are more 
experienced and focus on advancing their skills - lots of focus on shooting correction, court positioning, 
game plays and defending without fouling. – This training will be $60 per for the term or $7 per week. 
 
There will also be an advanced/high performance training session at 7:30 to 8:30pm for those girls that 
want to progress further to play Reps or are already playing reps – this group is limited to 7 players and will 
$70 per term – full term commitment is required. 
 
I am currently looking for a new coach/trainer for the boys training on Wednesdays as Umut is injured and 
wont be able to take training in term 1.  The first session from 6pm to 7pm to be more focused on skill 
development, court positioning, defensive play, and understanding the basic rules.  And advance player 
session will be run from 7pm to 8pm for the more advanced players focusing on shooting correction, game 
plays and defending without fouling. 
 
Wishing everyone a safe break and a wonderful start to 2020, take care and relax. 
 
Cheers 
Sandi 
 
 



CONGRATULATIONS COOPER... 

 

Those of you that know Cooper know how passionate he is about Basketball, as a player, a 

coach and a referee. 

Cooper has had a great year of representative refereeing and is finished off with being 

selected to Referee in Melbourne from 1st to 6th December at the Basketball Australia Zebra 

Tour, this is the National Schools Tournament held every year.  Cooper was awarded a Gold 

Medal and Bronze Medal game to referee at the end of the tournament. 

Cooper will continue his Representative Coaching career having been appointed at the 

U12Boys Div 2 Representative Coach for Bankstown Bruins for the 2020 Waratah Metro 

League Competition. 

Cooper has also been selected to play for the Bankstown Bruins Waratah League Div 2 team 

(State League) 

Wanting to further his coaching career and experience Cooper will be undertaking his 

Bachelors Degree is Sport Coaching – Strength & Conditioning at Australian College of 

Physical Education (ACPE) commencing in 2020. 

 

Congratulations Cooper and best of luck for the Representative season as a coach and player 

and good luck as ACPE. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the teams that 

made the Grand Finals for the 

Winter 2019 Competition 

 
 

FRIDAY TEAMS 

U14G Notorious Chicks 
U14B Notorious Phoenix 
U14B Notorious Dreamteam 
U16B Notorious Knicks 
U20B Notorious Mayhem 

 
 

SATURDAY TEAMS 

U11/13G Notorious Opals 
U15B Notorious Kings 
U17B Notorious Spudmuffins 

 
 
 
Big Congratulations to the Grand Final winners 
 
U14B Notorious Dreamteam 
U16B Notorious Knicks 
U20B Notorious Mayhem 
  



OUR GRAND FINAL TEAMS 

 

   
U14B Notorious Dreamteam   U14G Notorious Chicks 
 

   

U17B Notorious Spudmuffins    U15B Notorious Kings 

   

U20M Notorious Mayhem    U14B Notorious Phoenix 

 

 



NEW CUSTOM SINGLETS. 
 

With the increase in teams we have decided to make the custom singlets reversible, this means that when 
players move from one to team to another without needing an additional singlet should the new team 
singlets be the alternate Navy.  The new custom reversible singlets will be $65 and are now available to be 
ordered through our website – www.notoriousbasketball.com.au 
 

 
 
I hope to eventually be able to buy reversible singlets as the club singlets also but as I’m sure you all 
understand new singlets for all players is 1000s and 1000s of dollars which needs to be funded – 1 team of 
singlets is $360 just in the single colour, reversible would be $520. 
 
Hopefully we’ll be able to get a sponsor to help cover the costs of singlets. 
 
 

TRAINING TERM 1 2020 
 
Tuesdays commencing 28th January 
 
5:30 to 6:30pm – Basic Skills training for beginners – boys and girls - $60 for the term 
6:30 to 7:30pm – Girls Only training – intermediate level - $60 for the term 
7:30 to 8:30pm – Girls Only training – advanced/high performance – limit 8 girls - $70 for the term 
 
Wednesdays commencing 29th January 
 
6pm to 7pm – Boys Only training – intermediate level - $60 for the term 
7pm to 8pm – Boys Only training – advanced/high performance – limit 10 boys - $70 for the term 
 
 
 
Team training is available if coaches are interested in training their teams, the cost is $40 per hour to hire 
the gymnasium at Hope Point Christian School (this fee is partially subsidised by the club. 
 
The Gym is available on Tuesdays from 4pm to 5:30pm and Wednesdays from 4pm to 6pm or 8pm to 9pm. 
If you are interested in training your team please contact me so that I can book with the school.  if 2 teams 
train together that will reduce the cost to $20 each 


